Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
07/29/2019 6:00 PM

The special meeting of the Board of Trustees was called to order at 6:00 pm with a salute to the flag led by
Mavyor G. Pearl.

Present: Mayor: G. Pearl; Trustees: R. Barton, D. Papasergi, Clerk Treasurer- K. Roth, DPW Superintendent-
F. Snyder, Officer in Charge- C. McGraw, Deputy Clerk -A, Silluzio, Lynda Dunn-Citizen’s Printing, Dawn Snyder-
Dawn Development, Sharon Burdick-Eb’s Eatery, Diana Rzepka, Beth Burdick-Eb’s Eatery, Kevin Klice, Jeff
Smith, Pete Wintermantel, Nancy Survil, Cheryl Papasergi

A special meeting was called with Main Street residents to discuss solutions to the repair of Main Street.

Mayor G. Pearl started the meeting discussing the need for repairs to the bricks on Main Street. He stated
that the Board of Trustees were discussing some remedies. Local Law 2-2000 “ A Local Law Relating to the
Construction, Repairs, Alteration, Cleaning and Maintenance of Sidewalks” This local law states that the cost
falls back onto the property owners. This discussion is primarily for the purpose of receiving ideas on the best
fix. He stated that whatever fix that is chosen will have to be for all of Main Street. There was discussion on
the cost of replacing the pavers and stamped concrete. The cost of these items was between $150,000 and
$189,000.

Lynda Dunn of Citizen’s Printing would like the Village to pay for part of the repairs and the property owners
could pay part of it. She stated that the pavers weren’t put in correctly when they were installed.

Mayor G. Pearl stated that the Village will have to contact the Village Attorney to see if the Village can help
out financially.

Cheryl Papasergi stated the brick looks great and there aren’t very many spots that need to be fixed.
Mayor G. Pearl stated there are several spots that need to be fixed.

Resident Pete Wintermantel stated he has repaired his pavers once already.

Diana Rzepka asked Trustee D. Papasergi how many merchants wanted grass versus repairing the brick. He
stated 18 wanted to keep the brick and 2 wanted grass.

A suggestion was made to contact Alfred State to see if they have a class that would be willing to do possibly
concrete and/or brick. Another suggestions was made to contact Boces for help.
Another meeting is scheduled for September 5t at 6:00pm.

Respectfully submitted.
Kimberly Roth/Clerk Treasurer



